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August 31, 2005

Carl Hashim

Office for the Regulation of Electricity & Gas

Brookmount Buildings

42 Fountain Street

Belfast

BT1 5EE

Dear Carl,

RE: 
The Proposed Company Structure of Northern Ireland Energy Holdings Limited
British Gas Trading Limited (as a major shipper through the SNIP pipeline and supplier of gas to Northern Ireland) welcomes the opportunity to comment on this consultation paper. 

We welcome NIAER’s ongoing initiative to reduce costs to the Northern Ireland consumers and believe that some of the proposals have the potential to achieve certain savings. However, these savings must not be realised by prejudicing the current level of service provided by the relevant businesses. Similarly, we believe that NIAER must not lose site of what the infrastructure was designed for. SNIP and the Moyle Interconnector are high pressure gas and high voltage transmission lines respectively that are of integral importance in supplying Northern Ireland’s energy needs and whose activities are affected by connected market activities in GB and beyond. As a result the management team must have relevant industry and business experience to match this expertise. We see the proposed company structure as an attempt to “socialise” these highly complex energy infrastructures and feel that it goes beyond what is necessary to produce cost savings. 

We note that the GB gas and power infrastructure is now owned and operated by the same company. However this was achieved through the merger of two very well established companies with many years of experience in their respective regimes. NIAER needs to have a sufficient level of confidence that the management team of NIEH has both satisfactory and relevant knowledge and expertise to run the respective businesses in an efficient and economic manner.

Should you wish to discuss this matter then please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Keith Sanderson

Commercial Manager

CC: Tony Doherty, DETI 
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